Brandon Select Board Meeting August 28, 2017 7:00 p.m.

The Brandon Select Board will meet Monday, August 28, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. at the Brandon Town Hall located at 1 Conant Square expecting to consider the items noted on this agenda. Agendas shall be posted on the community bulletin board located at the Town Office at 49 Center Street and on the community bulletin board located between Dave's Grocery and the Forest Dale Post Office. The Select Board reserves the right to add additional items, if necessary, at the beginning of the meeting.

- 1) Call to Order
 - a) Agenda Adoption
- 2) Approval of Minutes
 - a) Select Board Minutes August 14, 2017
- 3) Town Manager's Report
- 4) Zoning Administrator's Report
- 5) Comments for Items not on the Agenda
- 6) River Corridor Easement Discussion by Ethan Swift
- 7) Consider Newton Road Resolution
- 8) Fiscal
 - a) Warrant August 28, 2017 \$2,149,579.38
 - b) Route 7 Construction Warrant August 28, 2017 \$183,580.05
- 9) Executive Session:

"I move to find that premature general public knowledge of a pending civil matter will clearly place the Town of Brandon at a substantial disadvantage by discussing in open meeting"

"I move that we enter into executive session per 1 V.S.A. § 313(a)(1) to discuss a pending or probable civil litigation or prosecution, to which the public body is or may be a party"

10) Adjournment

Brandon Select Board Meeting August 14, 2017

NOTE: These are unapproved minutes, subject to amendment and/or approval at the subsequent board meeting.

Board Members In Attendance: Seth Hopkins, Doug Bailey, Brian Coolidge, Tracy Wyman, Devon Fuller

Others In Attendance: Dave Atherton, Frank James, Mike Harrison, Arlen Bloodworth, Kathy Hopperstad, Steve Bissette, Dick Kirby, Jeffrey Griffin, Darleen Griffin, Wayne Rausenberger, Daryl Burlett, Ray Counter, Mike Lee, Brent Buehler, Bernie Carr, Ray Jobst, Oscar Gard, Jude Bunde

1. Call to order

The meeting was called to order by Seth Hopkins – Chair at 7:00PM.

a) Agenda Adoption — Motion by Devon Fuller/Doug Bailey to adopt the agenda as amended. The motion passed unanimously.

Add Item 3(a) Consider Park Street Scope and Funding

Add Item 3(b) Consider Newton Road Reimbursement Request Form TA65

2. Approval of Minutes

a) July 24, 2017 - Select Board Meeting Minutes

Motion by Tracy Wyman/Doug Bailey to approve the Select Board minutes of July 24, 2017. **The motion passed unanimously.**

b) August 3, 2017 - Emergency Select Board Meeting Minutes

Motion by Devon Fuller/Brian Coolidge to approve the Emergency Select Board minutes of August 3, 2017 as amended. The motion passed with two abstentions – Doug Bailey and Tracy Wyman.

Under Item 2 – add Devon Fuller second to the motion.

3. Town Manager's Report

Dave Atherton reported work has started on the new drainage system on Rossiter Street in connection with Segment 6. Mr. Atherton provided a schedule from Casella Construction. A conference call was held with CLD and VTrans to discuss the final plans and schedule for fall

bidding and spring construction of Bridge 114. The Town received the Right-of-Way Certification from VTrans and the Federal Highway Administration is in the review process for the Churchill Road Bridge. The Town will prepare to go out to bid in the fall for spring construction. Work in the road is completed and repaved for the Champlain Street Pump Station. The generator switchover is planned for the week of the 21st. The pavers will be back to do work around driveways in the next couple of weeks. The Town has installed a drop inlet and drainpipe on Furnace Road to address the surface water issue. The Newton Road rebuild from the flood is completed. Paving has been completed on Champlain Street, Newton Road, North Street and Furnace Road. Roadside mowing also continues. Mr. Atherton read a letter from Youth Works that was received by Bill Moore. (See Attachment). Mr. Atherton noted Youth Works has been doing work in town for the last couple of years. This year they also assisted the residents of Newton Road.

Recreation Department happenings noted: The Rec Department is working with the Brandon Librarian, Molly Kennedy and the Brandon Area Toy Project to put on The Great American Solar Eclipse over Brandon on August 21st from Noon to 5PM. Fall Recreation sport registration is open for Pre-K to 6th grade Youth Soccer, 1st to 8th grade Football and 3rd to 6th grade Cross Country running. The Rec Department is in need of assistant coaches. Through a partnership between UVM, RNESU and members of the greater RNESU Community that includes the Rec Department, there will be two new programs at OVUHS that are designed and proven to prevent risky behavior while increasing positive skills that help youth and families become and remain successful. Thanks go out to the OVUHS coaches, varsity players and Brandon Rec Football Commissioner for running the pre-season football camp. The 1st summer of the Neshobe SOAR/Leicester Alive collaboration went well. The Rec Department is looking for volunteers for the Trails and Park Development Committees, as well as volunteers to help with planned programming such as Brandon Youth Theatre's fall performance, Brandon Audio-Visual Club and 4-H. The Brandon Rec is collaborating with area rec departments to co-host the inaugural Killington Valley Master Games. This will be for individuals age 40+ and will include competition in games such as swimming, table tennis, golf, foot golf, bocce, tennis, disc golf, corn hole, 3v3 basketball, spot basketball shooting, mahjong, bridge, precision walk, cribbage and 5k and 1-mile walk. The games will take place September 6th through the 13th.

Devon Fuller expressed his gratitude for the great job that Bill Moore has done. Brandon now has an incredible Rec Department that collaborates with all groups in the community. Seth Hopkins also thanked Mr. Atherton and Mr. Carr for coordinating the groundbreaking ceremony for Segment 6. Mr. Hopkins noted there was an editorial in the Rutland Herald that talks about the overall good momentum in the town. Doug Bailey questioned if the bump on Carver Street will be repaired. Dave Atherton reported when the pavers return, the bump will be fixed. Mr. Bailey questioned what the Town's match will be for Newton Road and Mr. Atherton advised that the Town is currently considering two options that would be discussed later in the meeting. Mr. Bailey asked if there has been a meeting organized with FEMA to talk with the residents of Newton Road and Mr. Atherton reported the Town has reached out to River Management about meeting with the residents concerning what can be done in the river.

3a) Consider Park Street Scope and Funding

Mr. Burlett provided information to the Select Board and advised that VTrans indicated there are some paving funds available for Class 1 highways that the Town is not doing with Segment 6, which would include Park Street to the Brandon Inn and to the corner of Wheeler Road. There has been discussions about what to do with Park Street and Mr. Burlett has been working with Aldridge and Elliott on what to do to fix the street properly. The total cost would be \$1.6 million, which would include storm water, water lines, dealing with the drainage issues, digging up the road and paving. The Town is researching grant funding, but the first step is to get the Select Board approval to move forward. Mr. Burlett advised that included in the total was \$300,000.00 for water and \$120,000.00 for water district engineering that would be reduced from the Town's portion and \$370,000.00 for the roadway/curb would have a VTrans match. This would bring the Town's match way down. Mr. Burlett met with the Prudential Board and they are in agreement with moving forward with the project. This is an SRF loan and payment does not begin on the loan until two years after the project is deemed complete. Mr. Burlett also noted there would be other grant funding available, such as for clean water and SRF also assists the Town in finding funding sources as well. Mr. Burlett requested the Select Board approve going for the SRF funding. Devon Fuller questioned if the figures are for both the engineering and construction and Mr. Burlett confirmed it is for the total project. Mr. Burlett is planning to apply for a loan to start the engineering that will provided the figure for the construction. The next step after applying for the SRF funding would be an RFQ. The deadline for the paving funds is 2019. The Town can get almost \$400,000.00 of paving done at no cost and it would be the most cost-effective way to do the project right. The estimated time to hear back from the State regarding the SRF funding is three weeks.

Motion by Devon Fuller/Brian Coolidge to authorize the Town Manager to submit an application for SRF (State Revolving Fund) for the Park Street project and include the SLQ (Statement of Qualifications) for the project. **The motion passed unanimously.**

3b) Consider Newton Road Reimbursement Request Form TA65

Dave Atherton received the bill from Markowski for the Newton Road repairs. Originally, the Town was going to apply for state emergency funding, since FEMA has not declared Vermont a disaster area and eligible for funding. The state emergency funding will cost the Town a little more, but the reimbursement would be faster. The TA65 form would be sent to the AOT and the Town would receive reimbursement of 75% of the total project cost, which would leave the Town owing \$132,000.00. The alternative would be to apply for FEMA funding if a disaster is declared and FEMA would reimburse 87.5% and the Town would owe 12.5%. Mr. Atherton stated it is not known when the Town will see the declaration from FEMA and the bill is due 9/10/17. Devon Fuller asked if FEMA is anywhere near declaring. Daryl Burlett stated it has been 6 years since Irene and the Town is still waiting for money from Irene. It has been two solid years in trying to get the projects closed out. Mr. Burlett stated he is trying to push VTrans to push FEMA and he would like to submit the bill to VTrans so that they will push FEMA to move forward. Mr. Atherton noted if the Town does not move in the direction of state emergency funding, it will be carrying \$500,000.00 on the books. It is not certain that the request will be approved. Mr. Atherton noted the Town meets the criteria for emergency funding, as it is based on the percentage of the highway maintenance fund. Mr. Burlett doesn't know if the State can take Brandon's paperwork and request funds from FEMA. Mr. Atherton noted the Town took a

\$650,000.00 hit from Irene and this seems like a small price to pay to get the majority of the money back rather than waiting for the money. The Town's share would be coming out of the Unrestricted Fund. Carl Fjeld asked if this would affect the private homeowners if the Town no longer were applying for FEMA funds. Mr. Burlett stated the private citizens would go through Hazard Mitigation, not FEMA. Judy Bunde asked who is the top administrator for Hazard Mitigation and it was noted that person is Lauren Oates. Mr. Burlett stated they do not work according to FEMA's regulations and their highest priority is to bring the properties back to natural flood plains. Mr. Burlett noted that FEMA has to declare a disaster for the State of Vermont before Hazard Mitigation will take any action. Mr. Burlett advised the state emergency fund is a small pool and the first ones that apply get the money. The Town could wait, borrow the money and pay the interest or get the money within 30 to 45 days. Mr. Burlett stated FEMA is for road disasters and infrastructure, not for personal property, which is Hazard Mitigation. The overflow culvert was Hazard Mitigation funding to try to prevent a future disaster. Doug Bailey stated the Town has a healthy reserve in the General Fund. Mr. Bailey suggested now that part of the Public Works Director's salary is being reimbursed for his work on Segment 6, perhaps part of his salary could be used toward this item. Seth Hopkins stated there is a Fund Balance policy and the \$527,000.00 is not out of that policy's stated goals, but spending \$132,000.00 would bring the Town below the policy's stated goal. He thinks it is important that the money for the local project manager be available as this is a highway expense. Mr. Atherton will look into the legality of this, as he is not supposed to move highway funds out. Brent Buehler asked if Newton Road is fixed and it was confirmed that the road is completed. Mike Lee stated the issue is the river. Mr. Atherton stated the Town has not forgotten about the river and all are aware there is a problem with it. The Town has been trying to get the people from the State to visit and determine what needs to be done to fix it correctly. Mr. Burlett stated the Town does not own the river, and when he gets permits, it specifies exactly what can be done, as he is under the State's rules with what he can do. Mr. Burlett stated a private landowner could apply for a permit to remove 100 yards per year out of the river. Mr. Atherton stated there are certain things that the landowners can do. Mike Lee has spoken with Josh Carbajal and he is interested in meeting with the people from the road as a whole and Mr. Lee would like the Select Board to be present to represent the Town. Devon Fuller suggested Mr. Lee set the meeting with Mr. Carbajal and he would be glad to attend the meeting. Mr. Lee noted the State has indicated the river will never be dredged again. Doug Bailey stated it is frustrating that between what the residents, Town and Markowski are doing in the area; the State is not providing information on what can be done. Mr. Burlett stated Mr. Carbajal did walk the river and dredging is not the answer, as all the water would stay in the bank of the river. If the river does not overbank, the body of water could take out the downtown again. Bernie Carr suggested scheduling an evening meeting and perhaps a representative from Markowski also be invited. Mr. Lee expressed concern that the agriculture vehicles do not have an access to the fields and suggested that someone from the Town contact Nops to discuss this.

Motion by Devon Fuller/Tracy Wyman to request reimbursement from the State of Vermont Emergency Fund for the Newton Road reconstruction through form TA65 in the amount of \$395,464.00. **The motion passed unanimously.**

4. Comments for Items Not on the Agenda

Devon Fuller stated the Downtown Brandon Alliance has been trying to promote the Segment 6 project that started with a Route 7 Segment 6 Palooza and sold hard hats at that time. There have been over 100 hard hats sold and they are still available for purchase at the Town Office. Beginning the next Select Board meeting, there will be a drawing for \$50.00 in Brandon Bucks for anyone who has purchased a hard hat.

Dick Kirby stated a bush hides the sign across from the Police Station that lights up, and an additional sign for the traveling public is very close to the sign. Mr. Kirby expressed concern that it is a driving hazard. Dave Atherton advised that Mr. Burlett and he would talk to Casella's about the sign.

Mike Lee expressed his gratitude to Markowski for the work they did on Newton Road.

Darleen Griffin stated the ditches are very deep on Newton Road and she is concerned with cars going off into the ditches, particularly this winter. Mr. Atherton noted the road is open and the road is posted correctly. Carl Field advised he had conversations with the State regarding the river. He stated when the tear down was done, there was supposed to be some mitigation work to be done. With the last flood, his building sustained \$250,000.00 in damages and it cost the town \$500,000.00 to repair the road. He noted he has had conversations with Josh Carvajal of ANR and Mr. Fjeld realizes the Town is working with ANR, but if they are going to change the way they manage the channel, they need to indicate what they are going to do. If they are not going to manage the river and let it maintain the natural channel, ANR should let the Town know. If they want to create a flood plain again, they should buy out the residents. Seth Hopkins stated there was a resolution drafted by the Select Board to the State of Vermont urging the River Management officials to meet with the Select Board and the residents of Newton Road. Devon Fuller stated he is concerned with the residents of Newton Road and is willing to attend the meeting that Mr. Lee sets up with Mr. Carvajal. Mr. Fuller noted the road was fixed properly this time and was completed within a month and the Board needs to get the resolution sent to the proper people and then have a meeting with the State. Mr. Fuller feels that this has to be a group effort. Ms. Griffin stated the residents are scared and they do appreciate that the Select Board is hearing them. Mr. Atherton suggested he and Mr. Lee meet to discuss a meeting, Mr. Atherton noted there is a restriction in Mr. Fjeld's deed indicating that the property was to be left for open space for a natural flood plain. Mr. Fjeld stated there is no proactiveness from the Select Board in contacting the ANR. It was suggested the Select Board schedule the meeting and have Markowski present as well. Mr. Hopkins suggested the Select Board authorize Mr. Atherton to set up the meeting sometime after Labor Day and to identify who should be at the meeting. Bernie Carr suggested having the State Representatives also attend the meeting. Ms. Griffin asked for clarification on permits for the river. Mr. Atherton advised there is one permit the Town has to pull trees out.

5. Brandon Leicester Salisbury Goshen Insect Control District Request

Dave Atherton reported the Mosquito District has been spraying constantly due to the amount of rain this year and they are requesting that the Town approve payment of their first and second quarter installments.

Motion by Doug Bailey/Tracy Wyman to approve paying both quarterly payments for the BLSG Insect Control District that is in this evening's warrant. The motion passed unanimously.

6. Grand List Errors and Omissions

Dave Atherton stated the listing is errors and omissions that were caught by the Assessor's Office and the Select Board usually takes action to approve them to be inserted into the Grand List.

Motion by Devon Fuller/Tracy Wyman to approve the Assessor's errors and omissions to be inserted into the Grand List. **The motion passed unanimously.**

7. 2018 Town-wide Reappraisal Bid

Dave Atherton advised the Town is preparing to have a reappraisal. Normally it is put out to bid; however, there are not many groups who now do reappraisals. Mr. Atherton has been speaking with NEMRC concerning the possibility of them doing the reappraisal. Mr. Atherton suggested waving the bid process and going with NEMRC, as the last appraisal was done by another firm and it was not done very well. The Town has a good working relationship with NEMRC. The town-wide reappraisal is funded half by the State and half by the Town and it is acceptable to the State to waive the bid process.

Motion by Doug Bailey/Devon Fuller to hire NEMRC to do the 2018 town-wide reappraisal and forego the bid process. **The motion passed unanimously.**

8. Appointments

Seth Hopkins advised the vacant terms for the various committees have been provided to the Select Board. Elaine Smith has contacted all of the people whose terms have expired and all have expressed an interest in continuing on their respective committee with exception of Phyllis Aitchison of the Planning Commission. Elizabeth Murray has submitted a letter of interest to serve on the Planning Commission. Mr. Atherton noted at the next meeting there would be a discussion regarding the Economic Development Committee. Mr. Atherton will send a letter of gratitude to Ms. Aitchison for her years of service on the Planning Commission.

Motion by Devon Fuller/Doug Bailey to approve the appointees to the committees according to their terms stated on the document provided, with exception of substituting Elizabeth Murray for Phyllis Aitchison on the Planning Commission. **The motion passed unanimously.**

5. Fiscal

a) Warrant - August 14, 2017 - \$281,591.88

Motion by Tracy Wyman/Brian Coolidge to approve the August 14, 2017 warrant in the amount of \$281,591.88. **The motion passed unanimously.**

b) Route 7 Construction Warrant - August 14, 2017 - \$41,351.80

Motion by Devon Fuller/Tracy Wyman to approve the August 14, 2017 Route 7 Construction warrant in the amount of \$41,351.80. The motion passed unanimously.

7. Adjournment

Motion by Brian Coolidge/Devon Fuller to adjourn the Select Board meeting at 8:42PM. The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Charlene Bryant Recording Secretary

Town Manager Report for the weeks August 14 and August 21, 2017

Segment 6:

Work continues on Rossiter Street and scheduled to move onto Carver Street by the end of the week. Utility poles are being set on the Franklin St and Conant Square.

Bridge 114:

Final plans have been received and recorded in the Town Office. The plans are currently being reviewed by VTrans. We are still planning on sending it out for bid this Fall.

Churchill Road Bridge:

The plans are still under review by Federal Lands. We are still hoping to have this out to bid in the Fall

Champlain Street Pump Station:

The generator and transfer switch has been installed. We are anticipating the pumps to arrive next week. It was discovered that the roof on the pump station needs to be replaced. There is money in the project budget to cover the cost (\$5,800).

Other Happenings:

We have paved the dip on Carver Street and the Apron on Lover's Lane.

We have started stone lining ditches on Long Swamp Road and will be doing the same on Birch Hill Road, this work is grant funded.

We have signed a contract with NEMRC to start the town wide appraisal in July 2018.

Recreation Dept. Happenings:

What a great event at Estabrook PARK yesterday. A big thank you to Molly Kennedy of the Brandon Free Public Library for having the vision (ha) to write her grant, the skills to get the grant and the community spirit to invite the Rec and Brandon Area Toy Project to partake in this historic event. Big ups to Colleen Wright, Bill Wright, Shannon Wright for being BATP superstars what with the tent, bingo, backpacks and equipment swap. Kelly Conners McCullough did some phenomenal work slinging those cleats, shoes, shirts and more. Speaking of family, thanks to my Patricia Moore (bingo caller) Bonnie Moore (cotton candy) and Sophie Moore (list maker), Jason Kennedy, Isaac & Phin for crushing it too. Popcorn duty ALL DAY thanks to Sue Campbell Danforth as well as set-up and clean-up (8 hours of Estabrook!). Thanks to Brittney Danforth for taxi, cleaning supplies and to Bradley Danforth for general support. And Thanks to the Eclipse Band featuring Emily Nelson, Ethan Nelson and Kenny Cifone for the live music during our time of darkness. I am sure there are others who helped along the way with barely seen but much appreciated acts of kindness and support. From people helping wrap cords to sharing glasses with those that did not get any, when our community comes together, we do amazing things.

Fall Sports registration is in full swing. U10/U12 Boys/Girls soccer as well as Middle School Tackle Football has begun practicing. U6/U8 Soccer, Cross Country Running, Brandon Rec Youth Theatre and new to the Brandon Rec, courtesy of Sarah Whitney, Fall Cheerleading registrations are open!

Still looking for a coach for U10 Boys Soccer, please contact Bill ASAP with your interest

Flagship Cinemas Movie booklets are back! \$25, great deal and fundraiser. Get them while supplies last, they will go quickly

Brandon Rec partnering again with Middlebury Rec and Pittsford Rec to see the Celtics. Game will be on December 15th. The Anthem buddies program is available for the first 14 kids to purchase tickes. Ride in style on premier bus line. Tickets will be \$92 per person.

Keep an ear open for themed dances that are being planned, for adults!

Brandon Rec Youth Theatre under the direction of the fabulous Nancy Manney, will be performing Junie B. Jones: Jingle Bells, Batman Smells. On December 1st and 2nd in the beautifully restored Brandon Town Hall (Thank you Dennis and FOTH) Auditions will be September 12th and 13th.

Other Items will be covered in the agenda.

ZONING ADMINISTRATORS REPORT/SB August 28, 2017

Permit Activity

During the past month six permit applications were submitted. Five of these have or will be issued with one waiting for additional information so that it can be processed. There is a slow down during the month of July and beginning of August which gives time to review permits that have been issued for verification and updating zoning records.

Violations-Update /Code Enforcement

I have spoken with one of the property owners in Town regarding the cleanup of junk on their property. They have been in twice to speak with me regarding their process and time line and have indicated that the process should be completed by late fall. Also, I have seen a few pictures showing junk being removed on trucks.

BLUO/Town Plan/Planning Commission Information-

The Planning Commission met on August 7, 2017 and discussed signage requirements of the Brandon Land Use Ordinance. They are looking back at some of the historic Ordinances to come up with a much more simplified formula for signage which should be more user friendly. A suggestion was made to allow for a change in signage without a permit if the same sign or same size sign were to be used. There was also discussion of the Agriculture section of Act 68 regarding farm animals and whether chickens or other farm animals could be permitted in Town.

PC Chair, Stephanie Jerome, announced that the RRPC would be reviewing the Brandon's Town Plan and that they will be assisting the Town with updating the Energy Section of the Town Plan to assure that we are in compliance with the Regional Plan and State Statute.

DRB

There are no current applications at this time.

Rental/Health

We have now collected \$10,075 in rental compliance fees for the 2016 fiscal year. A portion of these fees were collected after year end. I am still expecting additional fees to be submitted. The rental list is now complete and an updated list will be updated on a weekly basis.

While Zoning permit applications have temporarily slowed, Rental inspection are quite busy during this time of year.

On the health/zoning front I have been in contact with the real estate representative for one of the properties that had been affected by a fire on Maple Street and am waiting for the actual timeline for cleanup. They will need to begin the cleanup within the next few weeks to avoid being noticed for violation.

Other

I believe that Elyssa, RRPC, is or will be working with Dave regarding update to the Town's Hazard Mitigation plan and I am available to assist if required.

I have had contact with Barbara Noyes-Pulling, regarding the River Corridor bylaws for the Town and expect that we will be working together to incorporate the regulations into our Ordinance. This should be happening in early 2018 as our interim status will still be considered current and counted toward our ERAF status.



Town of Brandon 49 Center St Brandon, VT 95733

Selectboard

Seth Hopkins Chair

Doug Bailey Vice-chair

Devon Fuller Clerk

Brian Coolidge Selectman

Tracy Wyman Selectman

NEWTON ROAD RESOLUTION

Whereas the Neshobe River has flooded Newton Road in Brandon multiple times in the past twenty years, and

Whereas following Tropical Storm Irene in 2011, a twenty-six acre river corridor easement area was procured to mitigate flood hazard, and

Whereas, in 2012, an additional six-acre river corridor easement area was procured to mitigate flood hazard, and

Whereas in 2016, the removal of a 19th-century factory and chimney was accomplished to mitigate flood hazard, and

Whereas a "flood bench" is now planned to mitigate flood hazard, and

Whereas there exists valuable public infrastructure in Newton Road, including a class-3 public highway, water lines, fire hydrants, sewer lines, and a wastewater pump station, as well as more than a dozen private homes and a manufacturing operation within the flood hazard area, and

WHEREAS on July 1, 2017, the Neshobe River again flooded Newton Road, and

Whereas river access to the six-acre river corridor easement area has not been maintained by the State of Vermont which has sole legal authority to do so, thus rendering it without mitigating effect, and

Whereas it is not in the interests of the taxpayers, the Town, or the private homeowners to continually expend time and money to recover from repeated flooding, Now, THEREFORE

BE IT RESOLVED that State of Vermont River Management officials, as well as officials from Federal Emergency Management and Hazard Mitigation are urged to meet with the selectboard and public of Brandon, including residents of

Newton Road, as soon as is practical, to make a plan for a long-term solution to the ongoing threat to public and private property and public safety represented by repeated flooding of this area by the Neshobe River, AND,

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Brandon Selectboard concurs with the sentiment expressed by Newton Road residents at selectboard meetings of July 10 and 24, 2017, that the prudent course is to either contain the river or to buy out the affected properties.

Dated at Brandon, Vermont, this 31st day of July, 2017:

Seth Hopkins

Doug Bailey

Devon Fuller

Tracy Wyman

Brian Coolidge

TOWN OF BRANDON Accounts Payable Check Warrant Report # 62907 Current Prior Next FY Invoices

All Invoices For Check Acot 01(10 General Fund) 08/28/17 To 08/28/17

Vendor		Invoice	Invoice Description	Purchase Amount	Discount Amount	Amount Paid	Check Number	Check Date
301053	ABLE TO SUPPLY INC	188224	vests, glasses, gloves	168.65	0.00	168.65		08/28/17
310707	ADVANCED ANALYTICAL SOLUTIONS,		turbidity & pH standards	102.00	0.00	102.00		08/28/17
100015	ALLEN ENGINEERING & CHEMICAL C		chlorine	447.95	0.00	447.95	44106	08/28/17
100900	AMMATUNA, SALVATORE	1212	ABATEMENT BOA 8-22-17	2581.14	0.00	2581.14	44107	08/28/17
330468	ATHERTON, DAVID J	8/11/17	milage-pickup grader par	85.60	0.00	85.60		08/28/17
301009	BIRCH HILL EXCAVATING & LANDSC		Brick repair from winter	500.00	0.00	500.00		08/28/17
100255	BRANDON FIRE DISTRICT #1		APPROPRIATION	70425.00	0.00	70425.00	44110	08/28/17
310699	BRANDON GLC SOLAR, LLC	117	monthly solar electric	4710.00	0.00	4710.00	44111	08/28/17
100280	BRANDON LUMBER & MILLWORK CO.	521666/3	stone/road rake	54.99	0.00	54.99	44112	08/28/17
100592	CHAMPLAIN OIL COMPANY INC	CL199649	gasoline	30.00	0.00	30.00	44113	08/28/17
301503	CHAMPLAIN VALLEY PLUMBING	321109	gasoline	511.58	0.00	511.58	44114	08/28/17
310754	CLARK, ROBERT	08182017	Running Club payment	150.00	0.00	150.00	44115	08/28/17
300796	CLD CONSULTING ENGINEERS	56066	B114 Engineering	65324.59	0.00	65324.59	44116	08/28/17
310097	COMCAST	TH 8-9-17	TOWN HALL AUGUST	78.76	0.00	78.76	44117	08/28/17
310177	COTT SYSTEMS, INC.	117416	august host fee	233,00	0.00	233.00	44118	08/28/17
100494	ENDYNE INC	239940	testing	22.00	0.00	22.00	44119	08/28/17
1.00494	ENDYNE INC	240070	testing	123.50	0.00	123.50	44119	08/28/17
100494	ENDYNE INC	240634	testing	22.00	0.00	22.00	44119	08/28/17
310037	FAIRPOINT COMMUNICATIONS	HW 8/6/17	HIGHWAY FOR AUGUST	71.97	0.00	71.97	44120	08/28/17
310037	FAIRPOINT COMMUNICATIONS	PD 08/06/17	Service Jul 06 to Aug 05	44.20	0.00	44.20	44120	08/28/17
330422	FERGUSON WATERWORKS #590	0770016	risers	577.51	0.00	577.51	44121	08/28/17
330422	FERGUSON WATERWORKS #590	0770114	risers	1621.05	0.00	1621.05	44121	08/28/17
100615	FISHER SCIENTIFIC COMPANY LLC	5309001	filters, buffers	170.58	0.00	170.58	44122	08/28/17
100903	FLAG SHOP OF VERMONT	10140	flags	94.90	0.00	94.90	44123	08/28/17
300187	FLORENCE CRUSHED STONE	224318	3/4 minus	543.94	0.00	543.94	44124	08/28/17
300187	FLORENCE CRUSHED STONE	224362	3/4 minus	1670.36	0.00	1670.36	44124	08/28/17
100925	FOLEY SERVICES INC	1110126	uniforms	48.75	0.00	48.75	44125	08/28/17
100925	FOLEY SERVICES INC	1111483	uniforms	21.00	0.00	21.00	44125	08/28/17
100925	FOLEY SERVICES INC	1111484	uniforms	48.75	0,00	48.75	44125	08/28/17
300029	FOSTER MOTORS INC	CHCS31316	replaced handsfree modul	84,80	0.00	84.80	44126	08/28/17
100650	GALLS LLC	008029326	battery pack	25.90	0.00	25.90	44127	08/28/17
310610	GEARWAR BUILDERS INC	460	vinyl gutter/PD garage	931.44	0.00	931.44	44128	08/28/17
300974	GRAPH-X INCORPORATED	3816	shirts	60.00	0.00	60.00	44129	08/28/17
100725	GREEN MOUNTAIN GARAGE	108302	screws, nuts, washers	51.47	0.00	51.47	44130	08/28/17
100725	GREEN MOUNTAIN GARAGE	108303	screws, nuts, coolant ca	18.50	0.00	18.50	44130	08/28/17
100725	GREEN MOUNTAIN GARAGE	108339	screws, lock nuts	26.22	0.00	26.22	44130	08/28/17
100725	GREEN MOUNTAIN GARAGE	108426	brake repair trk #6	173.47	0.00	173.47	44130	08/28/17
100725	GREEN MOUNTAIN GARAGE	108489	inspection trk #4	50.00	0.00	50.00	44130	08/28/17
100725	GREEN MOUNTAIN GARAGE	108571	replace hyd hose trk #5	70.29	0.00	70,29	44130	08/28/17
310233	GREEN MOUNTAIN POWER	JULY 2017	JULY ELECTRIC	3829.65	0.00	3829.65	5 44131	08/28/17
310743	HOGAN, PAT	08172017	reimb for t-shirts	223.35	0.00	223.35	5 44132	08/28/17
300600	HOLLAND COMPANY INC	5647	sodium bisulfite solutio	2429.68	0.00	2429.68	3 44133	08/28/17
200322	HOWARD P FAIRFIELD, LLC	5887829	scarifier bit for grader	1554.00	0.00	1554.00	44134	08/28/17
100811	INITIAL IDEAS	48243	sign	8.00	0.00	8.00	44135	08/28/17
310745	JACOBS, JAKE	07202017	swimming instruction	437.50	0.00	437.50	44136	08/28/17
310587	KILPECK, ROBERT	8/25/17	shelving storage units	300.00	0.00	300.00		08/28/17
310564	MAGEE OFFICE PRODUCTS	944183	steno notebooks, pads	25.02	0.00	25.02		08/28/17
310618	MANNEY, NANCY	08232017	reimburse class supplies	19.55	0.00	19,5		08/28/17
100588	MARKOWSKI EXCAVATING, INC.	V-18663	Newton Rd Flood repair	527285.00	0.00	527285.00		08/28/17
100588	MARKOWSKI EXCAVATING, INC.	V-18673	gravel	75.95	0.00	75.9		08/28/17
			-		-			

Check Warrant Report # 62907 Current Prior Next FY Invoices All Invoices For Check Acct 01(10 General Fund) 08/28/17 To 08/28/17

				Purchase	Discount	Amount	Check	Check
Vendor		Invoice	Invoice Description	Amount	Amount	Paid	Number	Date
*****	, and seek seek leak lead was been deen seen seen seen seek seek seek seek s							
300463	NATIONAL BANK OF MIDDLEBURY	6769302	P/O CULVERT LOAN	501349.03	0.00	501349.03	44142	08/28/17
310753	OTTER VALLEY ATHLETICS ASSOCIA	2017FOOTBALL	Football Clinic revenue	225.00	0.00	225.00	44143	08/28/17
310753	OTTER VALLEY ATHLETICS ASSOCIA	2017SOCCER	Girls Soccer Clinic Reve	165.00	0.00	165.00	44144	08/28/17
310617	OTTER VALLEY UNIFIED UNION SCH	AUGUST 2017	SCHOOL PORTION	954920.50	0.00	954920.50	44145	08/28/17
310458	RIDDELL ALL AMERICAN	60333171	football equipment	1473.00	0.00	1473.00	44146	08/28/17
200179	ROOTX	49781	root killer	454.00	0.00	454.00	44147	08/28/17
300502	ROUSE TIRE SALES INC	10235616	tires	505.04	0.00	505.04	44148	08/28/17
310752	RYAN, TERRENCE K	AUG 2017	PERMIT REFUND	150.00	0.00	150.00	44149	08/28/17
100508	SIRCHIE FINGERPRINT LABORATORI	0311688-IN	screening test	46.78	0.00	46.78	44150	08/28/17
200277	THUNDER TOWING & AUTO RECOVERY	4717	bulb	7.95	0.00	7.95	44151	08/28/17
200277	THUNDER TOWING & AUTO RECOVERY	4730	tire repair	10.00	0.00	10.00	44151	08/28/17
200277	THUNDER TOWING & AUTO RECOVERY	4782	tire change, maint	84.85	0.00	84.85	44151	08/28/17
200277	THUNDER TOWING & AUTO RECOVERY	4795	brake repair	222.14	0.00	222.14	44151	08/28/17
100630	US POSTMASTER, BRANDON	8/25/17	stamp order	532.00	0.00	532.00	44152	08/28/17
330348	VERIZON WIRELESS	9-8-17	August cell phones	243.04	0.00	243.04	44153	08/28/17
310046	W.B. MASON CO INC	146805473	correction fluid, ribbon	33.87	0.00	33.87	44154	08/28/17
310046	W.B. MASON CO INC	146941444	toner, ruler, paper	172.52	0.00	172.52	44154	08/28/17
100577	WILK PAVING, INC	W17-083	cold patch	821.10	0,00	821.10	44155	08/28/17
Report Total			2,	,149,579.38	0.002	. 149,579.38		
			=					

To the Treasurer of TOWN OF BRANDON, We Hereby certify
that there is due to the several persons whose names are
listed hereon the sum against each name and that there
are good and sufficient vouchers supporting the payments
aggregating \$ *2,149,579.38

Let this be your order for the payments of these amounts.

Selectboard

TOWN OF BRANDON Accounts Payable Check Warrant Report # 62905 Current Prior Next FY Invoices All Invoices For Check Acct 99(10 General Fund) 08/28/17 To 08/28/17

Page 1 Jacolyn

Vendor		Invoice	Invoice Description	Purchase Amount	Discount Amount	Amount Paid	Check Number	Check Date
100051 300286	CARR, BERNIE CASELLA CONSTRUCTION INC		seg 6 PIO July 2017 seg 6 Contractor App #3	3330.00	0.00		44101	08/16/17 08/16/17
100456	DUBOIS & KING INC	717330	CI progress rpt #6		0.00			08/28/17
	Report To	otal		183,580.05	0.00	183,580.05		
					Selectb	oard		
	To the Treasurer of TOWN OF I that there is due to the severalisted hereon the sum against eare good and sufficient voucher aggregating \$ ***183,580.05 Let this be your order for the							